WESTOW
PARISH COUNCIL
Westow Parish Council Meeting –    10th May 2023 – Village Hall 
Attendees: 
Helen Crews (HC) Chair; Angela Fothergill (AF) Clerk; Pennie Hamer (PH); Richard Bannister (RB); Elizabeth Shields (ES); Neil Johnson (NJ);  John Smith (JS); Christine Smith (CS)
Annual General Meeting
 
Adoption of 2022 Minutes
 
The minutes of the AGM held on 5th May 2022 were proposed by RB and seconded by JS as a correct record. 

 
Election of Officers  

NJ nominated HC continue as Chair and this was seconded by PH. PH nominated JS as Treasurer, RB seconded. AF agreed to continue as Clerk.
Treasurer’s Report 

JS had distributed the Treasurers Report 

Westow Parish Council - Treasurer’s Report for the Financial Year 2022/23
£5997.47 was brought forward from financial year 2022-22 consisting of £1984.60 from the Westow Parish Council account, £3855.99 from the Westow Parish Club Committee (Village Hall) account which is restricted for Village Hall maintenance and £156.88 from the Village Hall Deposit account. 
Income consisted of £2300 Precept from Ryedale D C and £236 from village hall hire. 

NB Non Domestic Rates 2022-23 of £848.30 was offset by Transitional Relief of £479.47 and Small Business Rate Relief of £368.83.
Expenditure amounted to £3280.07. Financing the work of the Parish Council, including the salary of the Parish Clerk, Parish insurance and membership of the CPRE accounted for £1548.55. The cost of utilities (water and electricity) for the Village Hall amounted to £657.40. 
Compliance with the Transparency Code (to maintain the Parish Council website) accounted for £238.80 of spending. The balance of the initial funding received in 2017 being carried forward into 2023-24 is now £853.40.
The Financial Summary shows £6301.97 * is being carried forward into 2023-24, inclusive of £853.40 Transparency Code funds and £3919.99 Parish Club Committee (Village Hall maintenance) funds. 

*1 unpresented cheque (Painless Payroll £12.50) and 27p interest have been included in the 2021/22 accounts to agree with bank reconciliation. 
 

I am grateful to Robin Graham for his advice and conducting the Annual Internal Audit Report 2022/23.

Westow Parish Council is a ‘Smaller Authority’ with neither gross income nor gross expenditure exceeding £25,000 in the year of account ended 31st March 2023. With the Parish Council’s approval it will certify itself as exempt from a limited assurance review under Section 9 of the Local Audit (Smaller Authorities) Regulations 2015 by submission of a Certificate of Exemption – AGAR 2020/21 Part 2. 

Members of Westow Parish Council will be asked to acknowledge their responsibility for ensuring that there is a sound system of internal control and to approve the Annual Governance Statement 2022/23. 

The Parish Council will confirm that the authority website is up to date and the information required by the Transparency Code has been published.

J Smith, Treasurer

The PC unanimously accepted the accounts as a correct record and they will be placed on the website. The PC also approved certifying itself as exempt from a limited assurance review. They acknowledged their responsibility for ensuring there is internal control and approved the Annual Governance Statement.

 If parishioners are unable to view documents on the website they should contact the Clerk who will make the accounts available to them.  A notice will be placed on the Noticeboard in this regard.
Chairmans Report
HC read out the Chairmans Report 
The year has been a relatively quiet one with work behind the scenes to get some long standing issues resolved. 

Firstly however, the Platinum Jubilee street party in Westow on June 5 was a success despite the weather and the PC thanked Jaynie Pateraki, ,Vanessa Goodwin and Karen Johnson for doing such a great job in organising the day. Jaynie was a member of the PC when it agreed to support a street party and she offered to chair the Jubilee Committee which did such a brilliant job. The proceeds went to support the Westow playground and the memorial bench in the playground is lovely.

Our Clerk, Angela Fothergill, has persevered and kept reminding what was Ryedale Council about potholes that needed filling and the repairs to Kirkham Bridge.  Our new North Yorkshire County Council (NYCC)  have written this March to say that additional signs when approaching Kirkham regarding weight restrictions on the newly repaired bridge will be put in place. Again many thanks to Angela for chasing this issue over the year. 

Thanks also go to Richard Bannister for arranging to get the Westow telephone box repainted. Richard also pursued the issue of the closed footpath at Jeffery Bog following damage to boardwalks.

The Defibrillator at the Village Hall was temporarily removed while software was updated last autumn. Geraldine Burton kindly continues to be the contact for the defibrillator on behalf of the village.

Parking in Westow and worries about ease of access continue to be an issue. Advice received over a year ago suggested that a “local traffic only” sign for Low Lane may reduce the volume of traffic coming into the village and this is in place. Westow does not qualify for a reduced speed limit of 20mph. The PC has been keeping the situation under review and has contacted North Yorkshire Fire and Rescue Service again for more help.

So far we have not noticed any major impact of the new NYCC but we will keep you updated on our website.

Thanks go to John Smith for his continued hard work as Treasurer and also to Pennie Hamer for looking after the Westow Parish website.

Finally, my thanks to all the PC members for their time and effort.  We are a small parish council but its members give their time voluntarily and this is often forgotten.

Thank you to you all.

CS thanked HC for her hard work as Chair.
May Regular Meeting
Minutes of the last meeting

The Minutes of the January meeting were proposed as a correct record.
Matters Arising
HC had had communication with Nick Mack, (Watch Manager, Business Fire Safety, Scarborough & Ryedale) re the parking in the village. He suggested  seeking some guidance from NYCC Highways or consider some signage reminding individuals of emergency access. It was also agreed that it could be an article in the upcoming newsletter. HC has asked Nick Mack for any guidance that may be available from their Community Safety Officer.
Clerks Update 

AF had been informed of some damage to Kirkham Bridge, AF to email Tim Coyne in this regard.
CS said there is a large pot hole at Badger Bank, AF to put on Parish Portal.
Budget and Finance

As in the Treasurers Report above.

Planning Applications 

	No Applications received since January’s meeting.
Old Petangue Court

A short discussion took place re the old Petanque Court, it was felt some more information was needed regarding this – AF to put on July’s Agenda.
CS mentioned that the lifebelt which should be in its case at Kirkham, is missing and the case is broken. This is of course technically not our responsibility as it is located at the other side of the river, but it is a potentially important safety issue, and she wondered about the protocol for letting Whitwell Parish Council know about this so that they could take action. 
AF to contact Whitwell Parish Council in this regard.



The meeting ended at 8.50 p.m.
Next Meeting – Wednesday 19th July
